
Bonnie Rasmussen 
1852 Ridge Rd 
Frankfort, KS 66427 
 
March 6, 2022 
 
Chairman Thompson and members of the committee: 
 
I am writing to you in support of SB478.  This bill is necessary to protect the night skies in 
Kansas.   

We have almost no air traffic in our area, especially at night, and yet red lights from wind 
turbines constantly flash in my windows from before sundown until after sunrise.  I used to 
enjoy sitting outside at night listening to the birds and gazing at the stars, now I am almost 
surrounded by blinking red lights. Fortunately, this problem is easily remedied by requiring 
wind companies to install aircraft detection lighting systems. 

Please vote in support of SB478. 

 

Sincerely, 
Bonnie Rasmussen 


